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Regular Meeting                                          

Nameoki Town Trustees

December 12, 2016

Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the town Trustees to order.  Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Edwards, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Abel and Trustee Nemsky.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS:

None.
BILLS:

A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Edwards to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann then made a motion, second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated December 12, 2016.  A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

None.

PUBLIC INPUT:

Linda Knogl a resident asked about the last meeting in November on the treasurer’s report when the road fund balances were given.  The Hard Road Fund and IMRF fund had zero balances.  Trustee Edwards said that we have never had a zero balance in any of our accounts.  Linda stated she must have heard it wrong.  Linda asked if there were any grants we could apply for or opportunities to get any.  Supervisor Viessman said he had been to a grant workshop and he will be going to one Thursday.  We have been able to get a park grant every year.  Later in the year we are able to get other grants.  We apply for everything that is available to us.  Town Clerk Hawkins said that you’ll be happy to hear that I have been put on the grants committee.  If you’re concerned about the local flooding situation, Granite City Mayor Hagnauer and Nameoki Township Engineer Joe Juneau were at the grants committee meeting.  They have asked for an infrastructure loan which will help Pontoon Beach, Nameoki Township and Granite City solve the flooding problems.  
OLD BUSINESS:

None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Clerk Hawkins said that today was the first day for filing petitions for positions in the township.  We had a full office; it’s interesting to know that so many people are concerned.  The last day to file is December the 19th, 2016.   
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS:

Assessor Hanfelder said that the food drive was successful.  They delivered food baskets on Saturday December 10th.  Everyone was happy to get them, they were very thankful to the township for what we have done for them.  Highway Commissioner Moore asked about the Town Bill List, he wanted to know what was the magnetic sign for.  Supervisor Viessman said that it was a sign for replacement on the Township Van.  When we use the van to go anywhere people need to know that we are from Nameoki Township and who we are.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Nemsky to adjourn the meeting until December 27, 2016 at 7:00 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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